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Secretary's Message

As you noted in last month's newsletter
which included our "calendar of events" for this
year, the executive committee has made plans
and set goals for the benefit of the organists of
Utah Valley this year. Now the question
is...what goals have each of you set for your
growth as organists this year?

He who fails to plan, plans to fail...or at the
very least tolerates mediocrity. We in the AGO
have affiliated ourselves with an organization
whose creed it is to be the very best organists
we can be for the glory of God. So let each of us
set a goal whether it be to practice an hour
(hopefully more) consistently each day, to take
formal lessons, to complete another level of the
organ certification program, to work toward a
college degree, or to prepare for one of the AGO
exams.

Then when one goal is reached, another
must be immediately set along with a plan to
implement it. Otherwise, we get so busy just
meeting the demands upon our time from other
people that we fail to fill our own cups so that
we have more to give and are a more worthy
example of reaching for the best that is within
us.

In the February, 1988, issue of The Ameri-
can Organist on page 59 is an article by Jan
Helmut Wubbena, FAGO. If you haven't read it
already, READ IT! It gives much food for
thought.

Set your goals and then work to exceed
them.

Carol Dean

Spotlight

The Executive Committee felt it would be
nice to spotlight a member of our Chapter in
each newsletter. If we know each other better,
we can love and support each other better.

DeeAnn Stone is a new member of AGO this
year. She is a mother of 4 girls and 2 boys with
another baby expected the end of this month.
DeeAnn has her B.A. in art, but music is her
first love. She has served in music in the
Primary most of her maried life, and has been
ward organist for two years. She took some
organ lessons from Verena Hatch in earlier
years and is now studying with Carol Dean.
Her husband, Steve, taught English at BYU for
six years and now runs an editing service. He
and DeeAnn are the proud owners of a
sampler/synthesizer and play for weddings
around the area.

DeeAnn is very creative. She and her
husband teach their children at home, and
through the years, she has made many visual
aids, craft items, and clothes with and for her
children. Last year she made two beautiful
wreaths to hang in her ward building for the
Christmas season.

DeeAnn has grit and a determination to
improve her talents. She has a deep love for
the organ and practices faithfully on the
Bigelow tracker organ in the Provo Central
Stake Center one to two hours a day.

DeeAnn is serving on our refreshment
committee this year. We appreciate her
willingness to serve. Welcome to the Utah
Valley Chapter of the AGO, DeeAnn!







